## Londonderry Township Board of Supervisors Special Meeting Minutes

April 23, 2014 7:00pm

The Londonderry Township Board of Supervisors held a Special Meeting on Wednesday, April 23, 2014 at the Municipal Building, 783 South Geyers Church Road, Middletown, Pennsylvania, beginning at 7:00 p.m.

**Present:** Anna Dale, Chairman

Ronald Kopp, Member Bart Shellenhamer, Member

Steve Letavic, Township Manager

Mark Stewart, Solicitor

**Absent:** Mike Geyer, Vice-Chairman

Salute the Flag

REGULAR MEETING Citizens Input - None

## Interviews of Candidates for the Vacant Supervisor Position

Mrs. Dale explained that with the recent resignation of Doug Gellatly from the Board of Supervisors they will be conducting interviews this evening of residents seeking the appointment. Mrs. Dale noted the appointed Supervisor's term will end December 31, 2015.

Mrs. Dale confirmed that the board received a letter of interest from Mel Hershey who is currently the Vacancy Board Chairman and Patience Basehore, who is currently the Vice Chairwoman of the Planning Commission.

Mr. Hershey informed the board of his desire to serve the community as Supervisor and stated that he believes his decades of service to the township in the capacity of Vacancy Board Chairman, Fire Marshall and President of the Volunteer Fire Company will be an asset to the board and the community.

Mrs. Basehore was unable to attend the meeting but the board was confident in their knowledge of her abilities due to her many years on the Planning Commission and Park & Rec Board.

Mr. Kopp motioned to appoint Mel Hershey as Supervisor with his term ending December 31, 2015, Mr. Shellenhamer seconded. Roll call vote: Ron Kopp – Yes, Bart Shellenhamer – Yes, Anna Dale – Yes. Motion approved.

Mrs. Dale asked if there was any other business to which there was none.

Mrs. Dale adjourned to Executive Session to discuss personnel matters.

Mr. Kopp motioned to adjourn the meeting at 8:30, Mr. Shellenhamer seconded. Motion approved.